
Notice of Application to vary a premises licence under the 

Gambling Act 2005 
 

Genting Casinos UK Limited has made an application to Bolton Council 
to vary a premises licence for: 

 

Genting Casino Bolton 

Higher Bridge Street, Bolton, BL1 2HA 

 

The details of the application are as follows: 

 

This variation application is for the approval of revised premises licence 
plans reflecting proposed changes to the designated areas licenced for 
the provision of gambling and non-gambling facilities across the ground 
floor and first floor of the premises. The new premises licence plans 
specify the designated Table Gaming Areas and Other Gambling Areas 
to enable the casino to operate as an extended Converted Casino 
Premises as more particularly detailed in this application and the 
accompanying Premises Licence Plans. 

The application can be viewed at Bolton Council Licensing Team, Town 
Hall, Bolton, BL1 1RU between the hours of 9.00 a.m. and 4.30 p.m. on 
Monday to Friday inclusive. If you wish to inspect this application 
please contact the Licensing Team at licensing.unit@bolton.gov.uk 

Any representations to the Council regarding the application to be made 
during the period of 28 consecutive days starting with the day after the 
application was lodged with the Council. The last day for representations 
to be made is 28th August 2025. All representations must be made in 
writing and sent to the Licensing Team in writing or via email.  

It is an offence to knowingly or recklessly make a false statement in 
connection with an application. On summary conviction, the 
maximum penalty for such an offence is an unlimited fine. 


